July 5, 2016 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Donna Bloom, Kenton Kurtz, Bill Gemmill and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Dennis Sarpen, Stacy Myers and Ira Walker. Michael Ellinger was absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 6, 2016 Council meeting. Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated June 4th thru June 30th, 2016 totaling $17,031.20 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated June 4th thru June 30th, 2016 totaling $47,292.97 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated June 4th thru June 30th, 2016 totaling $24,023.06 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment at tonight's meeting. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated his office addressed a complaint about the movie theater at 3 S. Main Street regarding shingles falling from the building.  Attorney Sharnetzka agreed to meet with the Building Code Enforcement Officer to discuss.  Attorney Sharnetzka recommended a property maintenance code or an Ordinance be drafted and instated to help with these issues.
Attorney Sharnetzka discussed a letter from Murray Kovens to Mr. Wisnom regarding mosquito infestation and property issues with Mr. Koven's neighbor at 7 West Pennsylvania Avenue.  Attorney Sharnetzka responded that it is a private dispute with the neighbor and did not involve the Borough.

Attorney Sharnetzka confirmed that warrants can be issued by the Borough and Mayor.  The term for this is an "administrative warrant" and the form can be obtained at the Magistrate's office. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen stated that he and Aaron Manifold investigated the sinkhole on 13 E. PA Avenue.  They discussed adding dry concrete mix and planting grass for a cost of less than $300.   The issue is the placement of the right of way and where the actual responsibility for the issue lies.  Mr. Sarpen will check the right of way and find out if this will be corrected by the grant for the sidewalk.  More research is needed. 

Ravenscliffe revised their preliminary plan for Phase 1 (closest to High Street).  An easement is being obtained to re-route the sewer. 
The Dollar General had a 45-day temporary Use & Occupancy Permit.  Mr. Sarpen intends to check the plan because there is storm water collecting in spots and trees that still need to be planted.  Mr. Sarpen will send correspondence to the Dollar General's Engineer and Attorney.  The Zoning Officer is tracking the 45 days. 

OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report to Council. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to pay the invoice of $1,211.29 to CH Reed for completing the annual maintenance on the air compressors at the sewer plant.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $154.06 to USA Blue Book for circular charts used to document incoming flows at the sewer plant.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to pay Control Systems 21 $717.54 for replacement of a bad transducer for Tank #1A.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $400 for services and equipment from Shrewsbury Borough that was helping with the videoing of sewer lines.  Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of six maintenance kits for the chlorine analyzer at each well house for a cost of $842.63.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Gemmill made a motion to approve the cost of $1,281.14 to L&B Water Service for two blow off assemblies and valve box tops & lids.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the purchase of two plastic tanks for the chlorine station at Pit #1 (Shaw Road) at a cost of $243.32.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $900 for a 3-day plumbing class at New Freedom Borough on July 27-29 for the three water/sewer employees, Ira Walker, Jr, Tracy Baldwin and Anthony Lewis.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

 MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger had nothing to report.  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Gemmill stated that he spoke to Don Marstellar regarding the condition of East Pennsylvania Avenue.   Mr. Marstellar stated that he can fix it for approximately $6,000 which is for 40-tons of material and can be done in a little more than 2 weeks.  Mr. Wisnom made a motion to allow the road committee and the Engineer to review with the current bidder and if they are satisfied with the discussion they will go ahead and accept the bid.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 
Carnival week is July 18th through the 23rd; the parade is Saturday at 4:30 pm.  

A Special meeting will be held on August 8th at 6:30 pm at New Freedom Borough to obtain public comment related to New Freedom Borough's withdraw from the police agreement.  

Council adjourned at 7:57 pm for an Executive Session for an update on the Shenk litigation.  Council reconvened at 8:06 pm. 

There being no further business, Mr. Burkins made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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